Tynewater Primary School Parent Council
32 Crichton Road, Pathhead. Tel. 0131 271 4710
Meeting No.  54
Minutes of Meeting of Tynewater Primary School Parent Council,

Held on Tuesday 3rd November 2015, in Tynewater Primary School

Present:
Mr Euan Tulloch



Chairperson


Mr Douglas Lawson



Head Teacher


Mrs Nicola Marr



Treasurer



Mr Martindale




Teacher



Mrs Lynsey Roy



Clerk



Ms Helen Kinch



Parent



Mrs Lisa Beattie



Councillor

Apologies: 
Mrs Jane Brown



Co-opted Member
Welcome and apologies

ET opened the meeting by welcoming everyone and introducing Mr Martindale and Ms Kinch.

Minutes of Last Meeting/matters arising

LR updated those present that the appeal to Dobbies and Costco for gardening equipment and resources for the school had failed but that there would be further appeals to other establishments.

DL informed the committee that healthy eating, particularly for the P4-7 children, was to be added to the improvement plan as the 5th improvement for the year. The children in the Physical and Nutritional voice group will be involved with this too.  
LR has spoken to Ms Garden to find out whether the children are interested in the zoo animal adoption, they will be asked and will investigate during their pupil voice groups.
LR updated the committee that the nursery tea towels and nursery/class Christmas cards are in progress and that the order for samples has been made.
The investigation by LR for the Breakfast club at school found that the Preschool staff are unable to help due to lack of numbers and lack of facilities.  LR will follow up another possible lead.
Treasurer’s Update
The most recent total for the Parent Council bank account stands at a healthy £2876.44.  It was decided at NM would cost the P7 leaving party, next years P7 sweatshirts and any other predicted expenses then it will be easier to see what money is left for spending.  

P7 sweatshirts have arrived and it was agreed that the pupils all look very smart.  
The school Library is a big focus with the children and there was discussion about new books and improvement plans which again will be discussed with the pupil voice groups for ideas and suggestions.

Governance update

The Standards and Quality Report has been completed and is ready to distribute to parents/carers.  It shows a summary of the main strengths and priorities for improvement, it also shows the responses from the pupil questionnaires.  The aim is to get 100% agreement from all pupils in all areas. The report as discussed at length by those present and it was decided that it was a very honest report and made a very interesting read.  All those present also agreed that it was very useful to be informed about this report and other parent/carers/pupils opinions.  

LB pointed out that the number of pupils taking part in the Children’s university was higher than other years.  LR mentioned that some parents are finding it hard to find activities for the Children’s university that are free because when a whole family is involved it can become a very expensive trip.   LB was keen to find out if Historic Scotland and The National Trust could help with this in any way and would investigate further.
During the Parent/teacher meetings parents/carers were asked to leave their thoughts about the Vision, Values and Aims for the school it was a big success with most people leaving a comment, pupils even managed to leave their thoughts.  All comments and suggestions will be collated and discussed by staff and pupils.

Parents/carers will be invited to talk to pupils in school about their employment/skills throughout the year at a time that suits them rather than over a two week period as it has been done previously.  

AOB
A suggestion had been made that an extra class could be made available on a Saturday morning in the school for those who need additional help with their schooling.  This was discussed at length but it was decided that although we support the children and teachers in their work and learning, that this was not feasible.  It is not financially viable and it was pointed out that the level of support to the pupils is very high in the school.  The children work very hard from Monday to Friday so the weekend should be free for other activities.  It was, however, discussed that the person who made the suggestion should be commended in wanting to help the pupils so much.  
A big thank you goes to Gill Penfold for offering to take over the running of the Parent Council Facebook Page and start a Twitter account as well.  So far this has been impossible to keep up to date so we are very grateful to Gill for this help.  

The nursery have approached the Parent Council and asked for help in buying an additional set of waterproofs so that the children can explore outdoors regardless of the weather.  As part of their development plan they are developing their outdoor area and one of their parents very kindly made them a mud kitchen.  It was discussed at decided that the Parent Council would fund the purchase of the waterproofs at a cost of £252.

It is hoped that Friday 4th December that pupils will be able to wear their own clothes to school in exchange for a filled jam jar for the school fair.  Information on what to fill them with will be sent out shortly.
Santa has been contacted and has confirmed that his diary is free for the nursery and Primary Christmas Party so has been booked.
Summary of Action Points

· LR to investigate the Breakfast club further
· NM to cost any predicted expenses
· LR to discover the outcome of the animal adoption from Edinburgh Zoo

· LB to report on the investigation for the Schools University

Date of Next Meeting

Thursday 19th November 2015

Planning meeting for the Christmas fair, The Forrester’s Pathhead, 6.30pm

Tuesday 12th January 2016
Parent Council meeting, 6.30pm, School Staff Room
